
 

 

SCHOOL ROAD, LOWER MOUTERE  

www.lowermoutere.school.nz  ~ office@lowermoutere.school.nzph.526 7775       
Absentee txt 027 3398801 

L o w e r  M o u t e r e  S c h o o l                    T o  b e  t h e  b e s t  t h a t  w e  c a n  b e !  

Kia ora to whanau, family and friends of Lower Moutere School 3      3rd July 2024 

 

It is really hard to fathom that 10 weeks have passed! We can be really impressed with all the achievements that 

we have made over the term, the great learning and engagement and despite the flus that have gone around, our 

attendance has still been really high. A big thanks to you all for helping there!  

 

MATARIKI 3 2024 
We had a fantastic celebration last Thursday, with the Matariki breakfast and art exhibition! For some staff, the day 

started incredibly early, and for homes, equally early as our students rugged up and headed along for the 6am 

start! The students art just wowed us as the special lighting brought the work to life, and the terms hard work 

became very apparent! 

  

 

    The morning finished off with a very brave group of children jumping into the pool (it was a warm 24 degrees!) 

and then for lunch, a big feast thanks to Dominoes, Motueka! All in all, a great way to end the week!  

Thanks again to you all for your support! 

 

Farewell Sarah & we extend a big thanks to Sarah who is finishing as our Teacher Aide, tomorrow. Sarah is off to 

work in a plant nursery 3 an absolute love of hers, as we have seen here with a number of students that she has 

worked with, in the school vege patches! We wish you well Sarah and look forward to still seeing you around as a 

mum! 
 

http://www.lowermoutere.school.nz/
mailto:office@lowermoutere.school.nz


   

Reporting to Parents  and conferences 
On Friday, school midyear reports will go home to families, with your child. 

Thanks to the staff who have spent the term carefully gathering the necessary 

information to really ensure that you have a report that gives you detailed 

information about what your child can do, and where to next. 

This is a time to celebrate your child's success by acknowledging their hard work 

and dedication shown in their school report. It is really important to focus on 

their individual achievements and progress rather than comparing them to 

others. Make sure that you highlight specific areas where they have improved or 

excelled, and express your pride and support. This positive reinforcement will 

encourage them to continue striving for personal growth and excellence 3 being 

the BEST that they can be! 

 

Parent / Teacher connections will happen in the second week of term 3 3 

Tuesday 30 July and Thursday 1 August. This will be a time to discuss with your 

child9s teacher, the school report itself, and next steps.  
 
 
 
 
 
What to ask instead of 8How was your day today?= 
 

Have you ever wanted to know a bit more about what happened 

at school today & and not sure what to ask?? 

 

Here are 5 great questions that you can ask that should give you 

a really good insight into what they did during the school day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTER-REGIONAL CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPS 

For the first time in a VERY long time, we have 4 representatives 

heading to Upper Hutt to compete in the inter-regional cross 

country champs, at the end of September! Congratulations to  

Seery, Slade, Sophia and Awen!  

 

 
Year 8 Ki o Rahi tournament 3 Motueka High  

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the Year 8 students who played Ki O Rahi 

all Thursday last week! Overall, we won more games than 

lost, and a narrow loss to the winners 3 Murchison! We had 

loads of feedback about the way our team worked together! 

And & looks like Dominoes made it to the game for these 
folks too! 

 

 



   

VOTE FOR YOUR SCHOOL 

Thanks for all your support with the current promotion 3 8Vote for your school9. Only 
10 schools have been chosen for this competition, where any dockets from any store 

in the mall go towards a chosen school. If you have ANY docket from ANY store in 

Richmond mall, feel free to drop it in at school and we can get them to the right 

place! 

 

We have bounced from 7th to 3rd and back again & so any way in which you can help 
would be fantastic! Luv-ya apple stickers, Luv-ya apple bags, receipts from the mall 

OR the 8Vote for your School9 coupon from The Guardian can be dropped at school 
and we will have them entered for you! Tell your friends & ask your neighbours! The 
competition closes on 22nd July so we have just a few weeks left! 

  
Enjoy the holiday break with your children. They are amazing young people and at a halfway mark for the school 

year, we are super proud of all their achievements. A big thank you to the school staff who have worked hard over 

the term too, and finally, thanks to our families for your support for our school.  

We look forward to seeing you all again in two weeks time. 

Chris Bascand (JP) 

Principal 

 
Absentee Messages - Please notify the school of your child9s absence before the start of school each day.  
Please note: When texting the school cellphone please include your name, so that we know who the 
message is from, as we do not have contacts stored on this phone. 
Ph: 03 526 7775 or Txt: 027 339 8801 
Please provide the following details:  Your child9s name, room number and reason for absence 3 thanks! 
 

               Upcoming Events 
Last day term 2 Friday 5 July   

First day term 3 Monday 22 July  Welcome back! 

Parent Conferences Tuesday 30th July & Thursday 1st August   

School Camp Years 5/6 Wednesday 21st August to Friday 23rd August  Teapot Valley  

Board Meeting Thursday 22nd August In Staffroom  

Cancer Society Daffodil Day Friday 30th August   

School Photos Wednesday 4th September   

Dental Bus Arrives Thursday 12th September   

Board Meeting Thursday 19th September In Staffroom  

Last day term 3 Friday 27th September   

Dental Bus Leaves Thursday 3rd October   

First day term 4 Monday 14th October   

School Camp Years 7/8 Tuesday 15th October to Friday 18th October Totaranui  

Labour Day Monday 28th October  School closed 

Board Meeting Thursday 7th November In Staffroom  

TEACHER ONLY DAY Monday 11th November  School closed 

Board Meeting Thursday 28th November In Staffroom  

End of year celebration Wednesday 11th December    

Last day term 4 3 Finish 12pm Friday 13th December   

 



   

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



   

  
 

 
 
 
 



   

 

 
 

 

 
 



   

 

 

 
 

 
 



   

 

 
 

 

 
A panel of judges will select the five best artworks in each of the two age categories and Mayor Tim will announce 
them at the opening of a special art exhibition on October 17th. 
Selected works will be sent to the Mayors for Peace Secretariat in Japan. The artwork that wins the Mayors for Peace 
President's Award International will be used to promote awareness of the importance of peace education on various 
occasions.  Entries are open now and close on September 1. Entry form and more details about the competition are 
on our website  Mayors for Peace Art competition 2024 | Tasman District Council 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__tasman.govt.nz_my-2Dcommunity_events_featured_mayors-2Dfor-2Dpeace-2Dart-2Dcompetition-2D2023_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=qQKQmV2rY7Xfq9P82UFCiEVj9IcmN0EDFDBI-Y4A1Vw&m=uTWqQ_LkhjdxDjPAxUE7ufmvo1V3pRt-SkVPAB5zMjz6c_SvmDJ_GfRyVYH4ACuX&s=26eoRNiKEDEtKb0w_7SPAtC1CsjroL09h6X3jssbD40&e=

